
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

01 June 2009 
 
 
 
To: The Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Public Infrastructure, Land 

Transport and Shipping  
 
 

Private Notice Question 
 
    I have to  inform  you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, 
Mr Paul Raymond Bérenger, G.C.S.K., MP, has  given  notice  of  the 
following Private Notice Question which he proposes to put to the 
Honourable Minister of Public Infrastructure, Land Transport and Shipping, at 
the sitting to be held today, Monday 01 June 2009 at 11.30 a.m. 
 

To ask the Honourable Minister Public Infrastructure, Land Transport 
and Shipping – 
 
Whether in regard to the Harbour Bridge, the Ring Road, the Terre 
Rouge-Verdun Link Road, the Verdun-Ebène Link Road, the Bus Rapid 
Transit System and the East-West connector projects, he will state 
where matters stand, indicating – 
 
(a) the tender procedures that will be followed, in each case; and 
 
(b) if a toll tax will be imposed on the users of the Harbour Bridge, 

the Ring Road, the Terre Rouge-Verdun Link Road, the Verdun-
Ebène Link Road and the East-West connector and, if so, the   
quantum thereof and the amount to be collected each year, in 
each case? 

 
 
 

       R. R. Dowlutta 
      Clerk of the National Assembly 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whether in regard to the Harbour Bridge, the Ring Road, the Terre 
Rouge-Verdun Link Road, the Verdun-Ebène Link Road, the Bus Rapid 
Transit System and the East-West Connector, he will state where 
matters stand, indicating – 
 
(a) the tender procedures that will be adopted; and 
 
(b) if the users thereof will be charged a user fee and, if so, the 

amount that will be – 
 

(i) charged; and  
(ii) expected to be collected every year? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

29 May 2009 
 
 
To: The Financial Secretary, Ministry of Finance and Economic 

Empowerment 
 

Private Notice Question 
 
    I have to  inform  you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, 
Mr Paul Raymond Bérenger, G.C.S.K., MP, has  given  notice  of  the 
following Private Notice Question which he proposes to put to Dr the 
Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, Minister of Finance and Economic 
Empowerment, at the sitting to be held today, Friday 29 May 2009 at  
3.30 p.m. 



 
To ask Dr the Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, Minister of Finance and 
Economic Empowerment – 
 
Whether, in regard to exemption or refund of Value Added Tax for 
construction or other purposes to private firms or Non-Governmental 
Organisations, since 2005 todate, he will state the names of the – 
 

(a) beneficiaries thereof, indicating the amount involved in 
each case; and 

 

(b) Non-Governmental Organisations which have made 
requests therefor and the outcome thereof, in each case, 
indicating those which are likely to benefit from the 
measures announced in the 2009 Budget? 

 
 

 
       R. R. Dowlutta 

      Clerk of the National Assembly 
 
 
 
 

 


